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MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

 7 p.m. 

Meetings 2nd Thursday of each month 

www.cbwug.com 

CADDO-BOSSIER  
WINDOWS  

USER GROUP 
 

Shreveport – Bossier City 
Louisiana 

 Club Members At October Meeting  

 We started our meeting with an 
overview of our C-B WUG news-
letter which is posted on our Web 
site www.cbwug.com. It has tips, 
articles, pictures of the door prize 
winners & the meeting. 
 Bernie Conradi showed how to 

use the Windows 7 Backup and 
Restore feature and how to enlarge 
the information on your computer 
screen so it is easier to read. There 
was also a demonstration of the 
Windows 8 Development Preview for a 
glimpse of what  it will  look like. 

 We hope you can make the No-
vember Caddo-Bossier Windows 
User Group meeting on Thursday 
November 10. 
Bernie has an interesting program 
planned and will try to answer any 
questions you may have. 
Our new year is coming up fast and 

as we do every year we will be 
electing, or re-electing, our officers 
for 2012. The current officers have 
consented to serve another year but 
if you want to nominate someone 
get their permission and give us 
their name at the meeting Thursday 
evening. 

October Meeting 
By Glenda Conradi  

November Program 

 
Thanks to Bernie Conradi for 
presenting the October pro-
gram and answering questions. 

Bernie Conradi 
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Newsletter Editor 
Glenda Conradi  (glenda@conradi.com) 
 
           Posts Newsletter To Web 
Jay Graff            (jay@jayGraff.com) 
 
Submit articles for newsletter, in RTF or 
Word file format, by last day of month 
to glenda@conradi.com. 
 
The opinions expressed in the articles in 
this newsletter are not necessarily those 
of the editors or publisher. Mention of 
products by their trade name does not in 
any way constitute endorsement by the 
editor or publisher. 
 
The Caddo-Bossier Windows  User 
Group is a tax exempt, non-profit club. 
  
Membership Dues. 
Full: $12.00 a year 
Spouse: $6.00 a year 
Student: $6.00 a year.  

Podnuh’s Bar-B-Q 1146 Shreve-
port-Barksdale Hwy for letting our 
group hold our monthly meetings in a 
private dining room in  their restau-
rant. 
 
BancorpSouth on Youree Drive for 
providing us with a checking account 
at no charge. 

C-B WUG’s Web Address 
www.cbwug.com  

Club Officers 
President            Bernie Conradi  
 (bernie@conradi.com) 
 
Vice-President     Wayne Ebert 
         (wdebert@suddenlink.net) 
 
Secretary               Glenda Conradi 
 (glenda@conradi.com) 
 
Treasurer               Charlie Byrd
 (cbyrd22@suddenlink.net) 

 
   

Board Member at Large 
Bob Franklin (fxef@comcast.net) 
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   We want to express our gratitude to:  

Caddo-Bossier Windows Users Group November Meeting  

President’s Page 

Take a closer look.  
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The Windows 7 magnifier lets 
you zoom in on any area of 
your desktop and define a scale 
factor of magnification. On the 
Start menu, type Magnifier in 
the search box, click Magnifier 

under Programs, and dock the 
magnifying glass to a particular 
area of your screen. Move your 
mouse to magnify different sec-
tions of the screen.  

 
 
I would like to start out this month with a reminder of an item that Glenda gave 
last night in the meeting.  It was a quick recap of our monthly newsletter.  She 
showed the newsletter and told about the various items in the newsletter, from 
the computer articles, web page links, and computer tips.  I recommend you try 
looking at the newsletter for the tips and informative articles. It also tells about 
the latest programs so you can see what happened in case you missed the meet-
ing.  You can also look at all the newsletters from the past few years.  Each one 
has tips and informative web sites to look at.  The URL is http://
www.cbwug.com/news.htm.  Give it a try if you have not seen it.  This month’s 
meeting had a lengthy discussion about the Windows 7 Backup and Restore 
feature.  I think this discussion was informative for all, giving us tips on how to 
use the feature. This discussion was followed by a Power Point demonstrating 
the Windows 7 Previous Versions Feature. This feature allows you to recover a 
modified document that you have changed and have saved the latest version.  
We then looked at the Windows Photo Gallery and told how to get it and what 
it will do for you.  Next, we showed the various ways you can enlarge your 
computer screen so you can better see the data.  You can increase the font and 
icon size, change the resolution of the screen or use the Magnifier function in 
Windows 7.  The purpose of this demonstration was to make all aware of these 
functions so you can use these items if needed. We then took a quick look at the 
new Windows 8 Development Preview.  We at least got to see what it looks like 
and what is in store for the future of the Windows operating system. The door 
prize winners for the month were: Joe Blasé picking a 8 gig flash drive and 
Clyde Santifer picking the surge protector.  Congratulations to our winners. It 
was announced that the board meeting will be held at 6 PM just before the No-
vember meeting on 10 November 2011.  Also, Bob Franklin was appointed as 
our new Board Member at Large.  Thanks Bob for accepting this position. Also, 
nominations for the next year will be taken during the November meeting.  
 
Bernie Conradi, President Caddo-Bossier Windows Users Group.         
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 Door Prize Winners for October 2011 Meeting 

GETTING STARTED TIPS  
Computer Is Clean But Slow 

How to check your computer's 
RAM for upgrade possibilities 
before you purchase new RAM.  
To increase the RAM on your 
computer you have two choices.  
You can buy all new memory to 
replace the current RAM or sim-
ply add modules to the existing 
memory.  If you have a slow 
RAM module in your PC you will 
have to replace it but,  buying all 
new RAM is frequently more 
costly than adding modules to 
your computer's current memory.   
So the first thing you want to do 
is check the currently installed 
memory.  Use the Belarc  Adviser 
software to determine the PCs 
RAM  information. There is much 
more information about your 
computer in this report, infact it is 
a good process to retain  the soft-
ware and two copies of the report, 
one printed and the other on file 
in you documents folder.  How-
ever, this report tells you how 
much RAM is installed, but not 
the speed and specifications of the 
memory.  For this information 
download the free software CPU-
Z from www.softonic.com.  Run 
it and switch to the SPD tab .  
Here you will find extensive in-
formation about each moterboard 
slot and  RAM module.  You will 
see the general type (e.g. DDR3),  
the module size (e.g. 2048 
MBytes), the Max Bandwidth 
(PC3-10700H) and the manufac-
tuer.  Those are almost all the in-
formation that you need to shop 
for additional RAM modules.  
Depending on your motherboard 
you either need dual channel 
memory or tripple channel mem-
ory.  You find this information 
under Memory > channels.  An-
other good software from http://
www.crucial.com/ has a scanner 
that tells you how much memory 
you have and how many slots you 

You can use the ALT key and 
number combinations on your 
numeric key pad  to access all 
kinds of special characters such 
happy faces, musical notes, and 
an array of symbols. 

Just follow these instructions. 

To obtain an ALT Character: 

1. Make certain that the Num 
Lock key has been pressed 
to activate the numeric key 
section of the keyboard. 

2. Depress the Alt key. 
3. While the Alt key is de-

pressed, type the proper se-
quence of numbers (on the 
numeric keypad) of the ALT 
code from the table above. 

Release the Alt key, and the 
character will appear.�

Special ALT Characters 
By Wayne Ebert 

The October door prizes were won by Joe Blase, an 8 GB Cruzer Flash Drive 
and Clyde Santifer, a Belkin Surge Protector. All Caddo-Bossier Windows User 
Group club current members, in attendance, are eligible to win door prizes at 
the monthly meetings.     

Joe Blase & Clyde Santifer 

have.  Then it lists the reom-
mended memory for your com-
puter so  that  helps preventing you 
from buying more memory than 
you motherboard can accomadate. 
Lets say you have four slots of 
memory available, and the first 
two are occupied by two 1GB 
RAM modules.   You could now 
make the decision to buy two addi-
tional modules to put them in the 
two unoccupied slots of the moth-
erboard, buy a 2x2 gigabyte set 
instead and replace the existing 
modules or go overboard and buy 
4x2 GB modules instead.  If the 
RAM is old, it is usually better to 
buy new faster RAM.  If you got 
the computer recently and need 
more RAM for games and task that 
you run you may be better off add-
ing RAM to the computer if the 
motherboard slots are available for 
them. 
 
 



 
 
DID YOU KNOW? 
You can easily remove, or unpin, 
programs from your Start Menu. 
Click your Start button, then right-
click the Start menu program you 
don’t want displayed anymore and 
select Remove from this list. Keep 
removing programs for a much 
cleaner looking Start  menu. 
Remember: You can always browse 
through your programs, right-click on 
one and select Pin to Start Menu to 
put a program back on your list   

How To Geek�
http://www.howtogeek.com/tag/windows-7/�
(This list contains all of the How To Geek 
articles written about Windows 7. If you 
can't find a topic in here, try the search. 
The site has links to all kinds of information 
and tips, and instructions on how to imple-
ment the tips. It even shows you how to add 
multiple zones to the Windows 7 System 
Tray Clock. It is an excellent Web site to 
check out) 

Windows 7 Keyboard Shortcuts 
http://www.shortcutmania.com/Windows-7-
Keyboard-Shortcuts-printable-
cheatsheet.htm 
(This site has hundreds of Windows 7 key-
board shortcut keys listed and tells how 
they work in different programs and set-
tings.) 

Gimp 
http://www.gimp.org/ 
(GIMP is the GNU Image Manipulation 
Program. It is a freely distributed piece of 
software for such tasks as photo retouching, 
image composition and image authoring. It 
works on many operating systems, in many 
languages)  

Tour Wrist  
http://www.tourwrist.com/ 
(You can choose to look at pictures taken 
all over the world. Use your mouse to turn 
and scan the pictures from every angle) 

                   

~Web Sites~ 
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Protect Your Word Files  
In Word 2007 click the Office but-
ton and select Prepare and Encrypt 
Document. Enter and verify a pass-
word in the dialog box. In Word 
2010 select Info on the File tab. 
Click Protect Document and then 
Encrypt with Password. Enter and 
confirm the password. Be sure to 
remember any passwords you use.  
 
Windows 7  
Optimize Your Display  
Windows 7 has tools for optimizing 
an LCD. Click the Start button, 
type display in the search field and 
press Enter. 
 
Click the Calibrate Color link to 
start a wizard that helps adjust 
gamma, brightness, and contrast for 
the LCD.   
 
The Display options also contain 
Adjust ClearType Text. This wiz-
ard helps adjust the font smoothing 
effects and text readability on the 
screen. 
 
Calculator  
Windows 7 calculator is deceiv-
ingly powerful. It looks a simple 

calculator, but look at the View 
drop down menu to see Scientific, 
Statistics and Programmer views. It 
even has different unit conversions, 
date calculations, and spreadsheet-
type templates for various tasks. So 
the new Calculator can perform 
simple calculations such as addi-
tion, subtraction, multiplication, 
and division but also offers the ad-
vanced capabilities of a program-
ming, scientific, and statistical cal-
culator.  
 
Magnifier  
Magnifier enlarges and is part of 
the Ease of Access Center. To 
open, click Start, and then type 
Magnifier in the Search box. It has 
three magnifying modes. Full-
screen mode magnifies the entire 
screen. But you might not be able 
to see the entire screen at one time. 
With Lens mode the area around 
the mouse pointer is magnified. 
Moving the mouse moves the area 
of the screen that's magnified. In 
Docked mode a portion of the 
screen is magnified and the rest of 
the desktop unchanged. You can 
define a scale factor and docking 
position.  

  This and That, or Things that May Interest You  
By Lynn Page,  

Editor / Webmaster, Crystal River Users Group, FL 
September issue of the CRUG newsletter 

www.crug.com editor (at) crug.com 


